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Bible

Numbers 15:37-38 (to  1st,), 40-41
And the Lord spake unto Moses, saying,

Speak unto the children of Israel,

That ye may remember, and do all my commandments, and be holy unto your God.

I am the Lord your God, which brought you out of the land of Egypt, to be your God: I am the 
Lord your God.

Numbers 16:1-5, 44-50
Now Korah, the son of Izhar, the son of Kohath, the son of Levi, and Dathan and Abiram, the 
sons of Eliab, and On, the son of Peleth, sons of Reuben, took men:

And they rose up before Moses, with certain of the children of Israel, two hundred and fifty 
princes of the assembly, famous in the congregation, men of renown:

And they gathered themselves together against Moses and against Aaron, and said unto them, 
Ye take too much upon you, seeing all the congregation are holy, every one of them, and the 
Lord is among them: wherefore then lift ye up yourselves above the congregation of the Lord?

And when Moses heard it, he fell upon his face:

And he spake unto Korah and unto all his company, saying, Even to-morrow the Lord will shew 
who are his, and who is holy; and will cause him to come near unto him: even him whom he 
hath chosen will he cause to come near unto him.

And the Lord spake unto Moses, saying,

Get you up from among this congregation, that I may consume them as in a moment. And they 
fell upon their faces.

And Moses said unto Aaron, Take a censer, and put fire therein from off the altar, and put on 
incense, and go quickly unto the congregation, and make an atonement for them: for there is 
wrath gone out from the Lord; the plague is begun.

And Aaron took as Moses commanded, and ran into the midst of the congregation; and, behold, 
the plague was begun among the people: and he put on incense, and made an atonement for 
the people.



And he stood between the dead and the living; and the plague was stayed.

Now they that died in the plague were fourteen thousand and seven hundred, beside them that 
died about the matter of Korah.

And Aaron returned unto Moses unto the door of the tabernacle of the congregation: and the 
plague was stayed.

Deuteronomy 5:1
And Moses called all Israel, and said unto them, Hear, O Israel, the statutes and judgments 
which I speak in your ears this day, that ye may learn them, and keep, and do them.

Deuteronomy 4:1-2, 4-5 ye
Now therefore hearken, O Israel, unto the statutes and unto the judgments, which I teach you, 
for to do them, that ye may live, and go in and possess the land which the Lord God of your 
fathers giveth you.

Ye shall not add unto the word which I command you, neither shall ye diminish aught from it, 
that ye may keep the commandments of the Lord your God which I command you.

ye that did cleave unto the Lord your God are alive every one of you this day.

Behold, I have taught you statutes and judgments, even as the Lord my God commanded me, 
that ye should do so in the land whither ye go to possess it.

Luke 8: 40 it
it came to pass, that, when Jesus was returned, the people gladly received him: for they were all 
waiting for him.

Luke 17:11-19
And it came to pass, as he went to Jerusalem, that he passed through the midst of Samaria and 
Galilee.

And as he entered into a certain village, there met him ten men that were lepers, which stood 
afar off:

And they lifted up their voices, and said, Jesus, Master, have mercy on us.

And when he saw them, he said unto them, Go shew yourselves unto the priests. And it came to 
pass, that, as they went, they were cleansed.

And one of them, when he saw that he was healed, turned back, and with a loud voice glorified 
God,

And fell down on his face at his feet, giving him thanks: and he was a Samaritan.

And Jesus answering said, Were there not ten cleansed? but where are the nine?



There are not found that returned to give glory to God, save this stranger.

And he said unto him, Arise, go thy way: thy faith hath made thee whole.

Matthew 15:1-3, 8-16, 18-20
Then came to Jesus scribes and Pharisees, which were of Jerusalem, saying,

Why do thy disciples transgress the tradition of the elders? for they wash not their hands when 
they eat bread.

But he answered and said unto them, Why do ye also transgress the commandment of God by 
your tradition?

This people draweth nigh unto me with their mouth, and honoureth me with their lips; but their 
heart is far from me.

But in vain they do worship me, teaching for doctrines the commandments of men.

And he called the multitude, and said unto them, Hear, and understand:

Not that which goeth into the mouth defileth a man; but that which cometh out of the mouth, this 
defileth a man.

Then came his disciples, and said unto him, Knowest thou that the Pharisees were offended, 
after they heard this saying?

But he answered and said, Every plant, which my heavenly Father hath not planted, shall be 
rooted up.

Let them alone: they be blind leaders of the blind. And if the blind lead the blind, both shall fall 
into the ditch.

Then answered Peter and said unto him, Declare unto us this parable.

And Jesus said, Are ye also yet without understanding?

But those things which proceed out of the mouth come forth from the heart; and they defile the 
man.

For out of the heart proceed evil thoughts, murders, adulteries, fornications, thefts, false 
witness, blasphemies:

These are the things which defile a man: but to eat with unwashen hands defileth not a man.

Acts 2:1-8, 12-15, 19 I, 46-47
And when the day of Pentecost was fully come, they were all with one accord in one place.

And suddenly there came a sound from heaven as of a rushing mighty wind, and it filled all the 
house where they were sitting.



And there appeared unto them cloven tongues like as of fire, and it sat upon each of them.

And they were all filled with the Holy Ghost, and began to speak with other tongues, as the 
Spirit gave them utterance.

And there were dwelling at Jerusalem Jews, devout men, out of every nation under heaven.

Now when this was noised abroad, the multitude came together, and were confounded, 
because that every man heard them speak in his own language.

And they were all amazed and marvelled, saying one to another, Behold, are not all these which 
speak Galilæans?

And how hear we every man in our own tongue, wherein we were born?

And they were all amazed, and were in doubt, saying one to another, What meaneth this?

Others mocking said, These men are full of new wine.

But Peter, standing up with the eleven, lifted up his voice, and said unto them, Ye men of 
Judæa, and all ye that dwell at Jerusalem, be this known unto you, and hearken to my words:

For these are not drunken, as ye suppose, seeing it is but the third hour of the day.

I will shew wonders in heaven above, and signs in the earth beneath; blood, and fire, and 
vapour of smoke:

And they, continuing daily with one accord in the temple, and breaking bread from house to 
house, did eat their meat with gladness and singleness of heart,

Praising God, and having favour with all the people. And the Lord added to the church daily 
such as should be saved.

Science and Health with Key to the Scriptures by Mary Baker Eddy

405:22
It were better to be exposed to every plague on earth than to endure the cumulative effects of a 
guilty conscience. The abiding consciousness of wrong-doing tends to destroy the ability to do 
right. If sin is not regretted and is not lessening, then it is hastening on to physical and moral 
doom. You are conquered by the moral penalties you incur and the ills they bring. The pains of 
sinful sense are less harmful than its pleasures. Belief in material suffering causes mortals to 
retreat from their error, to flee from body to Spirit, and to appeal to divine sources outside of 
themselves.

133:8-15
In Egypt, it was Mind which saved the Israelites from belief in the plagues. In the wilderness, 
streams flowed from the rock, and manna fell from the sky. The Israelites looked upon the 
brazen serpent, and straightway believed that they were healed of the poisonous stings of 



vipers. In national prosperity, miracles attended the successes of the Hebrews; but when they 
departed from the true idea, their demoralization began.

184:27
A woman, whom I cured of consumption, always breathed with great difficulty when the wind 
was from the east. I sat silently by her side a few moments. Her breath came gently. The 
inspirations were deep and natural. I then requested her to look at the weather-vane. She 
looked and saw that it pointed due east. The wind had not changed, but her thought of it had 
and so her difficulty in breathing had gone. The wind had not produced the difficulty. My 
metaphysical treatment changed the action of her belief on the lungs, and she never suffered 
again from east winds, but was restored to health.

597:27-29
Wind. That which indicates the might of omnipotence and the movements of God’s spiritual 
government, encompassing all things.

153:25-31
We weep because others weep, we yawn because they yawn, and we have smallpox because 
others have it; but mortal mind, not matter, contains and carries the infection. When this mental 
contagion is understood, we shall be more careful of our mental conditions, and we shall avoid 
loquacious tattling about disease, as we would avoid advocating crime.

154:3, 16-2
Disease arises, like other mental conditions, from association. Since it is a law of mortal mind 
that certain diseases should be regarded as contagious, this law obtains credit through 
association, — calling up the fear that creates the image of disease and its consequent 
manifestation in the body.

If a child is exposed to contagion or infection, the mother is frightened and says, “My child will 
be sick.” The law of mortal mind and her own fears govern her child more than the child’s mind 
governs itself, and they produce the very results which might have been prevented through the 
opposite understanding. Then it is believed that exposure to the contagion wrought the mischief.

That mother is not a Christian Scientist, and her affections need better guidance, who says to 
her child: “You look sick,” “You look tired,” “You need rest,” or “You need medicine.”

Such a mother runs to her little one, who thinks she has hurt her face by falling on the carpet, 
and says, moaning more childishly than her child, “Mamma knows you are hurt.” The better and 
more successful method for any mother to adopt is to say: “Oh, never mind! You’re not hurt, so 
don’t think you are.” Presently the child forgets all about the accident, and is at play.
 
94:20
 Of the ten lepers whom Jesus healed, but one returned to give God thanks, — that is, to 
acknowledge the divine Principle which had healed him.

392:11-27
The physical affirmation of disease should always be met with the mental negation. Whatever 
benefit is produced on the body, must be expressed mentally, and thought should be held fast to 
this ideal. If you believe in inflamed and weak nerves, you are liable to an attack from that 



source. You will call it neuralgia, but we call it a belief. If you think that consumption is hereditary 
in your family, you are liable to the development of that thought in the form of what is termed 
pulmonary disease, unless Science shows you otherwise. If you decide that climate or 
atmosphere is unhealthy, it will be so to you. Your decisions will master you, whichever direction 
they take.

Reverse the case. Stand porter at the door of thought. Admitting only such conclusions as you 
wish realized in bodily results, you will control yourself harmoniously.

170:28
The description of man as purely physical, or as both material and spiritual, — but in either case 
dependent upon his physical organization, — is the Pandora box, from which all ills have gone 
forth, especially despair. Matter, which takes divine power into its own hands and claims to be a 
creator, is a fiction, in which paganism and lust are so sanctioned by society that mankind has 
caught their moral contagion.

392:11-15
The physical affirmation of disease should always be met with the mental negation. Whatever 
benefit is produced on the body, must be expressed mentally, and thought should be held fast to 
this ideal.

495:14
When the illusion of sickness or sin tempts you, cling steadfastly to God and His idea. Allow 
nothing but His likeness to abide in your thought. Let neither fear nor doubt overshadow your 
clear sense and calm trust, that the recognition of life harmonious — as Life eternally is — can 
destroy any painful sense of, or belief in, that which Life is not. Let Christian Science, instead of 
corporeal sense, support your understanding of being, and this understanding will supplant error 
with Truth, replace mortality with immortality, and silence discord with harmony.

384:6-12
God never punishes man for doing right, for honest labor, or for deeds of kindness, though they 
expose him to fatigue, cold, heat, contagion. If man seems to incur the penalty through matter, 
this is but a belief of mortal mind, not an enactment of wisdom, and man has only to enter his 
protest against this belief in order to annul it.

230:16
 God, good, can no more produce sickness than goodness can cause evil and health occasion 
disease.

390:27
“Agree to disagree” with approaching symptoms of chronic or acute disease, whether it is 
cancer, consumption, or smallpox. Meet the incipient stages of disease with as powerful mental 
opposition as a legislator would employ to defeat the passage of an inhuman law. Rise in the 
conscious strength of the spirit of Truth to overthrow the plea of mortal mind, alias matter, 
arrayed against the supremacy of Spirit. Blot out the images of mortal thought and its beliefs in 
sickness and sin. Then, when thou art delivered to the judgment of Truth, Christ, the judge will 
say, “Thou art whole!”



176:25
 All disease is the result of education, and disease can carry its ill-effects no farther than mortal 
mind maps out the way. The human mind, not matter, is supposed to feel, suffer, enjoy. Hence 
decided types of acute disease are quite as ready to yield to Truth as the less distinct type and 
chronic form of disease. Truth handles the most malignant contagion with perfect assurance.
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